## Clinton County Highway Committee Minutes November 21, 2022 7:30 a.m.

- 1. Mr. Wessel called the meeting to order at 7:30
- 2. Attendance:

Bryan Wessel Ken Knolhoff Jim Sullivan Dan Behrens Committee Chairman Committee Member Committee Member County Engineer

- 3. Mr. Sullivan made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 6th meeting. Mr. Wessel seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.
- 4. No one from the public asked for time.
- 5. Mr. Behrens told the committee that the contractor has finished all of the work on the Breese-Germantown resurfacing project.

He said the County will need to do some additional work on this road. The west shoulder just south of the railroad in Breese is high and the county will cut this down. The east ditch just south of Breese Road will need to addressed by adding about 90 feet of storm sewer to eliminate the steep slope that was created by the project.

- 6. Mr. Behrens told the Committee that Sugar Creek Township has accepted the road in Fuehne Hills Subdivision. The bond for this subdivision was sufficient to cover all the outside contracted work as well as all the County's labor and materials needed to complete the roadway.
- 7. The Committee discussed the possibility of a speed zone on Shattuc Road from Kaskaskia College to the Centralia Correctional Facility. Mr. Behrens said that he would have a speed study for next month's meeting.
- 8. Mr. Behrens gave the committee a petition from Santa Fe Township Road Commissioner Dave Boeckmann for 50% county match for a culvert replacement on Wells Road. Mr. Wessel made a motion to have this placed on the board meeting's agenda for approval. Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.
- 9. Mr. Behrens told the Committee that they were able to program the resurfacing of Aviston for FY 2026.
- 10. The Committee discussed the possibility of \$163,000 that might be available for improvements to Wesclin Road. Mr. Behrens will meet with the Sugar Creek Road Commissioner to discuss where the needs are on this road.
- 11. The Committed discussed the remaining budget. Mr. Behrens said there should be around \$90,000 remaining at the end of the year.
- 12. The Committee approved the current bills.